
  

 

November 29, 2023 
 
Andy Azcarraga 
M.A. Concrete Construction, Inc. 
2323 River Road 
Grand Junction, CO 81505 
 
Re Rolling Hills Gravel Pit, File No. M-2023-040  

Receipt of 112c Construction Materials  
Reclamation Permit Application Package-Incomplete 2 

 
Dear Andy Azcarraga: 
 
On November 20, 2023, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received your 112c Construction 
Materials Reclamation Permit Application package for the Rolling Hills Gravel Pit, File No. M-2023-040.  
Preliminary review of the information received determined that the following additional information must 
be received before the Division can consider your application as being submitted and technical review can 
begin. 
 
The entirety of the Mine Plan- Exhibit D was marked as confidential. Pursuant to Rule 1.3(1) the Division 
must make all applications and other information required under law or Rules available to the public for 
review. Only a portion of the information marked as “CONFIDENTIAL” meets the criteria of Rule 1.3.(3) 
and Rule 6.4.4(f)(i). Given that there is no Exhibit D - Mine Plan available for the public to review the 
application will remain incomplete. 
 
Please revise Exhibit D accordingly to only mark information as “Confidential” if it meets the requirements 
of Rule 1.3(3) and Rule 6.4.4(f)(i). Also update the application with the Clerk and Recorder to reflect the 
current non-confidential materials, pursuant to Rule 1.6.(1)(c) and Rule 6.4.18.And provide the Board of 
County Commissioners and Soil Conservation Districts all non-confidential information per Rule 6.4.17. 
 
Your application will not be considered submitted until all the information listed above is received 
and found sufficient to begin our review. 
 
You have sixty (60) days from the above date to submit all necessary documents that the Office needs for an 
application to be considered filed.  If, at the end of the sixty day period, the application has not been 
determined to be filed with the Office, the Office may deny the application and terminate the application 
file. 
 
This letter shall not be construed to mean that there are no other technical deficiencies in your application.  
The Division will review your application to determine whether it is adequate to meet the requirements of 
the Act after submittal of all required items. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at 303-866-3567 x 8183, or by email at 
Amy.yeldell@state.co.us. 
 
 
 



 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Amy C. Yeldell 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
 
cc: Ivan Geer, River City Consultants 
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Andy Azcarraga 
M.A. Concrete Construction, Inc. 
2323 River Road 
Grand Junction, CO 81505 
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